

January 11, 2018

Baldwin County Commissioners Commissioner Joe Davis 1100 Fairhope Avenue Fairhope, AL 36532

BOARD OF DIRECTORS:

Aimee Walsh, MD President

Ted Flotte, MD President-Elect

George Koulianos, MD Vice-President

Nina Ford-Johnson, MD Secretary-Treasurer

Henry Koch, MD Immediate Past-President

CENSORS:

Lynn Batten, MD Ijaz Iqbal, MD John McMahon, MD Kitti Outlaw, MD Conrad Pierce, MD Lauren Self, MD Melville Sternberg, MD

CENSORS: BOARD OF HEALTH

Lawrence Bedsole, MD Matthew Cepeda, MD Nina Ford-Johnson, MD Barbara Mitchell, MD William Richards, MD C.M.A Rogers, IV, MD

Bernard H. Eichold, II, MD

Executive Director Wendy L. Bedsole

2701 Airport Boulevard Mobile, Alabama 36606-2319 Phone (251) 476-9494 Fax (251) 476-9495 Dear Commissioner Davis:

The Medical Society of Mobile County is requesting permission to host our 15th annual Tour de L.A.D.R. (Lower Alabama Doctors) Bike Ride on Saturday, March 30, 2019. The ride will begin and end at the Grand Hotel and we are requesting use of Scenic Highway 98 for this event.

The event will start at 7:30 am and we anticipate we will be finished by 10:00 am. Gloria Bitto has instructed us to petition the Sheriff's Department for police support to close one lane of traffic for this time period. We are also securing police support through Chief Stephanie Hollinghead with the Fairhope Police Department for traffic control.

The Medical Society Mobile County will supply personnel and volunteers to coordinate the event. All proceeds will benefit Camp Rap-A-Hope, a camp for children with cancer and the Mobile Medical Endowment Trust.

We respectfully request the use of Scenic Highway 98 at the Grand Hotel in Point Clear, following County Road 1 to Pelican Point and back for this event. I have enclosed the proposed routes for the bike ride, as well as our certificate of liability insurance. Please contact me at 476-9494 if you have questions.

Sincerely

Wendy Bedsole

cc: Gloria Bitto